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                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers, 

We began the new Fraternal Year with a 
healthy council consisting of 347 members. 

July started with our participation in the Dun-
woody Independence Day Parade and Celebra-
tion.  Thanks to all who participated in the 
building of the float and with the marching and 
handing out of the Tootsie Rolls.  

Thanks to our sponsors in the Persons with In-
tellectual Disabilities (PWID) drive. AND VERY 
SPECIAL THANKS TO SAM PORTIS AND 
HIS COMPANY THAT PROVIDED THE 
TRAILER WITH A CUSTOM BUILT PLAT-
FORM.   

Without Sam’s contribution, 
there would not have been a 
Knights of Columbus float in 
the parade!  Thank you Sam!! 

The cooker was also busy pre-
paring sausage, pepper and on-
ion sandwiches at the tail end of 
the parade at Dunwoody Vil-
lage.  Thanks to Dennis Caniglia 
and Joey Fuentes for their culi-
nary expertise and to Bob Fis-
cella and all the brothers who 
helped pull off this event on very short notice.  

Besides having a lot of fun, rumor has it we 
even made some money, even though the GK 
tried to give away the profits by giving free 
sandwiches to the Marine Marching band. 

Your officers and program chairs have been 
busy planning the budget and schedule of events 
for the upcoming fraternal year. 

We will be presenting on the budget at the up-
coming August meeting.  You  should all be get-
ting a copy via email.  As required in the by-
laws, we will vote on it in the next council busi-
ness meeting in September. 

Your Program Director, Joe Liebsack, will be 
working with his committee chairs to put to-
gether a schedule of events for this year. In ad-
dition to the familiar events such as Desserts 
with Santa, the Lenten Fish Fry, and the Vidalia 
Onion Sale, there will be some new additions.  

Joe has some big shoes to fill now that Bruce is 
concentrating on his Scouting obligations.  (I 
expect we will still see Bruce about the council)   

We will continue to have a second monthly 
meeting (even though we took a summer vaca-
tion from it in July).  As this past year, it will be 
a purely social event – no “business” to be con-
ducted.  We are also working on having enter-
tainment and possibly educational or informa-
tional presentations either in connection with 
this “second meeting” or at a different time, a 
time that will be more open.  They will not be 
limited to “members in good standing” like the 
business meetings, but will be open to spouses, 

family and friends.   

If you have any ideas or suggestions 
for this second meeting, please let 
your Program Director, Joe, one of 
the project chairs or one of the 
other Officers know. 

Our support of parish youth con-
tinues in August as we host our an-
nual Altar Server Outing, a Wel-
come Back to High School Cookout 
at our McGivney Hall, and  the an-
nual Welcome Back to College 

Cookout with Father Bryan Small at Emory 
Catholic Center.  Expect more details on these 
events as they develop.   

We are also planning to have our next 1st degree 
exemplification here at McGivney.  It is tenta-
tively scheduled for Tuesday, August 30. 

Looking a bit further down the road, we will 
have “Knights Day” at the All Saints Habitat 
for Humanity House – get your hammers ready; 
the Council Memorial Mass for deceased 
Brother Knights;  the continuing work on the 
People with Intellectual Disabilities Program (a/
k/a Tootsie Roll Drive),  Keep Christ in Christ-
mas, religious  card sale.  We are also planning 
to continue having regular 1st degree exemplifi-
cations on the last Tuesday of each month, ex-
cept December. 

It looks like it's going to be another busy fall. 

 Vivat Jesus,  Stan 
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 Dunwoody 4th of July Parade Fun 

In a very short time, our Council managed to put together a nice float with the theme of helping persons with intel-
lectual  disabilities (PWID) via the Tootsie Roll distribution method. The float would not have been possible without 
the help of Sam Portis and his company which donated the trailer and many materials. Stan Wasowski put together 
the giant float funnel and Bob Mitchell created four giant corner Tootsie Rolls not shown above during the building 
phase. Many, but not all, of the volunteers that worked in the hot sun to build the float are shown above. Greg 
Crnkovich again helped with the music aspect. Wiley Maloof drove the golf cart. 
 
We managed to assemble some convertibles to accompany our group in the parade and marched with our All Saints 
Boy Scout Troop 434 to create a good All Saints visible presence. At the termination of the parade route, we had our 
cooker crew roasting brats for sale in the Williamsburg Shopping Center.  
 
We received some donations for PWID during the course of the parade as we handed out candy. The sale of food in 
the parking lot also contributed to a goodly sum for the cause as well. BJ Van Gundy entertained with his segue  
vehicle again. 
 
Bob Fiscella, Joey Fuentes, Joe DeVita, and Dennis Caniglia are to be thanked for their special contributions as 
well. About 25,000 spectators saw the results of our efforts. God bless everyone who helped with this worthy cause. 
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Knights Continue Placing Ultrasound Machines 
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Christopher Travers is Eagle Scout 
The July 20th, 2011 Dunwoody Crier reported that 
Christopher Travers of our own All Saints Boy Scout 
Troop 434 has attained the rank of Eagle Scout. 
 
Christopher is the grandson of our deceased Sir 
Knight Jerry Travers, Sr.  Christophers’s father, Jerry 
Travers, Jr. (note the resemblance) is the present 
Scoutmaster of the troop and a good partner and 
friend of our council.  (He has promised to join the 
council when his scoutmaster days are over.) 
 
Jerry keeps cranking out Eagle Scouts one floor above 
us. All eight sons of our Brother Sir Knight Richard 
Ducote also fall into this category. Past Grand Knight 
Lou Hlad’s son, Louie, was Jerry’s 13th Eagle Scout. 
 
As another interesting connection to 11402, our own 
monster cooker (Grillzilla) has a memorial plaque on it 
commemorating Jerry Travers, Sr., because of a     
generous Travers family donation to the council in his 
memory. 
 
We congratulate Jerry and Karen on the wonderful 
accomplishment of their son and the continuing efforts 
of Jerry, Jr. to mold fine young men. 

McGivney Hall has been the scene of past                                                                                     
Eagle Scout and Troop 434 doings as shown 
in this photo from late 2008.  Sir Knight  
Richard and wife Terri Ducote celebrated 
yet another of their eight sons becoming an     
Eagle Scout. We enjoy working with our    
building co-tenants whenever we can. 
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Run 100 Miles? Done That. 
Now for a real Challenge! 

Brothers 
in  

the News 

Dallas Throws Hat 
 into Mayor’s Ring 

Hardly a month goes by when some member of our  
council isn’t busy making headline news for one reason 
or another. 
 
In July Brother David Bertrand was featured in the 
Dunwoody Reporter for his amazing running exploits. 
Then Brother Bob Dallas ( a founding member of our 
council) was busy announcing his candidacy for the 
position of Mayor of Dunwoody and featured in the 
July 15th Dunwoody Crier. 
 
With all the movers and shakers in our membership, 
we expect that this column will be featured in future 
newsletters as well. 
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 Joe DeVita Wins July Knight-of-Month 

John Buchholz Wins June Knight-of-Month 

It appears that to win a monthly award, a good way is to head up a fundraising cam-
paign. John did it for the Vidalia Onion Drive and Joe did it for the Tootsie Roll Drive.  
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Council continued itsc ity-wide campaign to raise a very      
considerable sum for intellectual disability programs (AKA 
the Tootsie Roll Drive). 
 
Council scheduled an Altar Server Outing at Whitewater Park 
for August 20th. 
 
Council scheduled a cookout for returning Emory students at 
the Emory Catholic Center on August 24th to support the 
chaplain, our brother Fr. Bryan Small. 
 
Council has on its agenda the funding of these fine  
charities: 
• Brother Ken Gregg’s annual hospital toy distributio n 
• Elaine Clark Center 
• Pregnancy Resource Center of Doraville 
• Special Olympics Camp Inspire donation 
• Gray Plunkett Benin, Africa mission donation 
• Knight Habitat for Humanity Day - food and t-shirts  

Council Benevolence and Charity 

“Ad Altare Dei” Scouting Award Sponsorship 
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The council is honored to have been asked by All Saints Boy Scout Troop 434 Scoutmaster, Jerry 
Travers, to aid his young men to attain their Catholic Boy Scouting Ad Altare Dei awards. This award is 
attained through a series of studies under the guidance of a counselor (one or more of our brothers)  who 
will mentor the boys through their required booklet steps and studies in the Fall. Stand by for info. 
 
We are gratified that five brothers have already stepped forward as volunteers. More information on this 
subject is readily available on the internet. 
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  August Wedding Anniversaries 
  Date                                        Years   
      20th  Mark & Patricia Balmes                     62 
      27th  Franz & Phyliss Brucks                      56 
     16th   Kirby & Sandra Baden                       53 
      27th  Richard & Ruth Roth                         51 
      10th  Jim & Jackie McGill                           48 
      13th  David & Janet Schaefer                      45 
      26th  John & Donna Brach                          44 
      18th  Alexander & Grace Morgan               40 
      22nd  Matt & Phyliss Jean Filla                   31 
      31st   David & Suzanne Klumb                    26 
       31st   Paul & Lisa Delorme                          20 
      10th   Gene & Laura Pawlak                        20 
        6th   Bob & Sherri Connors                        17 
        5th   Adam & Diane Cabibi                        16 
        5th   Joe & Kim Cavallaro                          16 
       17th   Matthew & Allison James                 15 
         8th   Marty & Lisa Ann Benson                12 
       12th   Randy & Heather Ceryan                 11            
       18th   Dean & Kerry Haertel                       10 

Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
1st/2nd Degrees  Wednesday, Aug 17th -  Atlanta Council #660 - 2620 Buford Hiway NE, Atlanta 30324. 
1st degree at 7PM, register 6PM and 2nd degree starts about 8:30 PM. Register 7:45 PM 660RSVP@comcast.net.  
Those needing only 2nd degree should preferably com e as observers for 1st degree and then participate as 
candidates for 2nd degree. Coat and tie for pictures. 
 
1st Degree - Tuesday, Aug 30th - All Saints McGivney Hall, 7:30 PM. Candidates arriv e by 6:45 PM. Coat 
and tie for pictures. Checkbook for 1st degree annu al dues/fees. louhlad@bellsouth.net.  
 
Fourth Degree - Saturday, Nov. 12 th - St. John Newman Church, 801 Tom Smith Road, Lilburn, GA.  30047 
The Host Assembly will be the Divine Mercy Assembly 2771 and the Honoree will be Immediate Past State Deputy,   
Jim St. John.  Details to follow. 
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 August      Birthdays        
Mike Martell                   1st 
Roc Tschirhart               1st       
Allen Pfaffinger              2nd 
Bill Schmitz                     2nd 
Mike Will                         3rd 
Ed McGinniss                  4th 
Frank Callan                   5th               
Matt Lammers                6th 
Harold Norman               6th 
Gerry Schaefer                6th 
Bill Driscoll                      8th   
Tom Hamilton                 10th 
Bernie Marino                 10th 
Al Kosek                          11th 
Tom Wozniak                  12th 
John Lacava                    14th 
Robert Parker                 14th 
Paul Mudge                      15th 
Dennis Perrott                 16th 
Jon Van Duyne                16th 
John Brach                       18th 
Mike Richardson             18th 
Bill O’Brien                      20th 
Bill O’Connor                  22nd 
Pat Casey                         25th 
Jim Herbig                       27th 
Jack Curtin                      28th 
David Klumb                   28th 
Frank Murphy                 28th 
Harvey Moskowitz          29th 
Lawrence Hall                  30th 
Jason Miller                      31st 
Gregory Moss                   31st 
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In Memoriam 

We continue to lose brothers and family members at an 
alarming rate. Both Brother Warren Vicknair and Sir  
Knight John W. Lynch II died on June 21st. They were 
the fifth and sixth members to die just this calendar year.   
 
Vicknair was a founding member of our Council and his 
obituary was featured in our June newsletter, as was Tom 
Cunningham, the son-in-law of Bill Schmitz. 
 

John W. Lynch Jr. was a founding member of both our council 
and the Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly. He and wife Eleanor 
had been married over 53 years.   
 
The top picture shows the honor guard afforded this fourth   
degree brother. Shown are his wife, Eleanor, and other Lynch 
family members posing with our Honor Guard present at the 
funeral. The family was very thankful for our efforts. 
 
Then on July 4th, we learned the distressing news that Eileen 
Rainsford, wife of Sir Knight Jim Rainsford, passed away. The 
Assembly also furnished an honor guard as well for her funeral. 
  
And now we learn that Brother John Seggerson has lost his 
mother. Our thoughts go out to him and the family. 
 
We hope that the second half of this year will be kinder to us 
than the first half. Please pray always for our deceased brothers 
and our sick and distressed friends and relatives. 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 

Ora Pro Nobis 

 34 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
John W. Lynch II           6/21/2011 
Warren P. Vicknair        6/21/2011     John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Robert J. Lescher            5/17/2003 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011    Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011     Richard Steiner          3/17/2006      Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011     Sal De Pace                 1/16/2006      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
Gerald A. Cicero             1/05/2011     Anthony C Ardagna 12/28/2005     James R. Fraser             9/21/2002 
David Moeller               5/09/2010      Jerome E. Travers      7/29/2005      Kenneth E. Smith          6/02/2000 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009     John P. Stojka               7/21/2995      Elias M. Mualem            3/27/2000 
Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005     John W. Lynch III       12/15/1999 
William G. Lehman        4/16/2009      Edwin L. Woerner        5/21/2005      Ronald S. Kurtzer         12/12/1999 
Robert L. Morell             4/29/2008      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.     1/13/2005     Kenneth C. McIntosh    11/25/1998 
Gordon G. Hurt               3/03/2008      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004     William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold 

       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  

           Jack Klapka        Dennis Klein 
           Ron Collins          Frank Paolozzi                     
         Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jim Mammoser         Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    James Tally 
    George Swartz         Mike Klimshuk 
          Bob Heald             Franz Brucks 
         Ed Krise               John Jedlicka 
     Frank Paolozzi        Dennis Mackin 
                  Joe Cavallaro           

Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
    John Lynch, Jr.          Ed Pavlik                  

Our Seminarians 
    Brian Baker      Matt Dalrymple 
    Jack Knight - new seminarian 
     

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 

Ret. Archbishop John F. Donoghue, D.D. 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise     Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin 

Prayers for Friends/ Loved Ones 
Bill Allen’s wife, Tisha 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster 
Dave Guy, prospective knight in SC monastery 
Mike Haslach’s mom, 85 
Lou Hlad’s uncle/aunt, Frank & Eleanor Hlad 
Chuck Mahoney’s widow, Grace 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law, Hollie 
Peter Keyhoe’s wife, Rita 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
Mike Will’s wife, Jane 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
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John Seggerson’s mother 
recently passed. Our 
thoughts are with John, 
Kathleen, and the family. 
 
Please keep in your prayers 
our Supreme Secretary, 
Emilio Moure, 54, who 
passed July 23 of cancer. 
The Supreme Secretary is 
second in line only to the 
Supreme Knight, Carl 
Anderson, and would have 
been in line to become the 
very next  Supreme Knight. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Stan Wasowski 770-512-7397       swasowski@langlegal.com  
Deputy Grand Knight   Bob Fiscella      770-395-7101       bobfiscella@comcast.net 
Chancellor                              Frank Callan                770-668-9755       fvcallan@aol.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Joe Fuentes       770-350-0355        skierjoey@hotmail.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053      ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    John Stowell                 770-671-9812        jsstowell@comcast.net    
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        
                  Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                                         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Gene Gannon (lead)    770-797-3925        gene.gannon@prudential.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term  Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269      kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Lou Hlad  770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Trustee One-Year Term      Don Myers                   770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 
 
District 13 Deputy     Rick Langheim 770-449-5262      rlangheim@nationsroof.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight  770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Program Activity Director         Joe Liebsack                770-393-9695        jliebsack@att.net                                                                                       
Activity Directors  (subject to change) 
Acolytes    Norb Braza  770-393-8645      nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     John Barranco             770-396-6823        jbbarranco@bellsouth.net 
Community     Dean Trantow              770-457-6061        trantowd@aol.com 
Council     Dennis Caniglia            770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net                                               
Family Life                 Kevin Murray               770-248-0751        kpmurray@bellsouth.net 
Membership                                Frank Callan                770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Pro-Life    Will Estes                      770-451-5014        westes@tldz.org 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser  770-451-1753       xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                    770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                  770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                            
    
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269        kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 
 

If you miss one of our CallingPost voicemails,   dial  1-800-925-7443 to hear it again. 
Then enter a 10-digit Public Group ID (PGID) to identify the sending organization. 
 
  All Saints Council 11402’s PGID is                      128-432-9444  (do not enter dashes).  
  Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly PGID is           173-099-2132. 
  Watters Color Corps (Honor Guard) PGID is   166-310-9097.     

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  

Never miss a  
message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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August 
 Council Mtg 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 
 

4th Degree  
Assembly 

Mtg 
All Saints 
6:30 social 
7:30 mtg 

 

August 2011  

 

Knights  
Sponsor  

Altar Server 
Outing 

Fr. Small 
Cookout at 

Emory 
Catholic 

Center for  
Returning 
Students 

August 17th 
1st/2nd 

Degree at 
Atlanta  
Council 

#660 

Aug 30th 
1st Degree 
McGivney 

Hall  7:30 PM 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

First  
Friday 

Adoration 

Fr. Bill Hao 
McGivney 
Cookout  
6-9 PM 


